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In our previous newsletters we reported about the death of 
Father André and the consequences for our Foundation. 
In the last few years before his death, we have often met with 
Father André exchanging ideas on how to proceed 
after his death. 
His ideal was to empower his protégés so that they can be as 
independent as possible in the society after his passing. 
In recent years the severely disabled, housed in specially 
equipped accommodations. For the others, homes have been  
purchased or built so that all have found accommodation in 
family groups. Vegetable gardens were laid out at these 
shelters so that they could more or less provide for their own 
needs. In addition, a piece of agricultural land has been made available where, through joint 
efforts, vegetables can be grown for own use and for the local market. 
From the beginning of 2018, Father André has prepared his protégés that his help 
could end, given his age and therefore the support would also end. 
Who could have imagined that December 2021 a Corona infection would be the end of life 
Father André would usher in. 
Since the donations come almost entirely from relations, family and the congregation of 
Father André it becomes clear that this will come to an end in the near future. 
In addition, the "Mutanyana Weru" foundation is statutorily linked to Father André, which 
means that the termination of the foundation must also be expected. 
We as the foundation board decided in a meeting last May 2023 to stop the support at the 
end of 2024. 
Of course we will also inform the protégés in Maputo, Mozambique of this decision 
so that they are prepared for this. 
We will share the final termination of the “Mutanyana Weru” Foundation with the 
donors and other stakeholders. 
As a board, we believe that we should inform you, as a donor in good time, about this 
proposed decisions and also thank you very much for the many years of support. 
 
At the bottom of this newsletter you will find our Foundation's financial report for the 2022 
financial year. 
You can see here that on Dec. 2022 we had the amount of € 41 915.62 in cash. A simple 
calculation then shows that, if we spend € 2,000.00/month. transfer to our people in 
Maputo, we will run out of assets sometime at the end of 2024 and we will close then our 
Foundation. 
A sad state of affairs but it is no different. 
 
We hope to have informed you sufficiently. If you would like further information, please do 
not hesitate to contact one of the board members listed below. 
  
 
On behalf of the Mutanyana Weru Foundation board 



  
 
www.mutanyanaweru.nl    Postaladdress:  
Contactpersons:      Stichting Mutanyana Weru   
Sjef van Zon    06-53401365    Molenstraat 11  2242 HT Wassenaar 
Niek Rader    070 5177728    Bankaccount: 
Jan van Mil        06-21692967    Stichting Mutanyana Weru 
Matthijs Theunissen  024 3976344    IBAN:    NL32ABNA0570972345 
Theo van de Kerkhof 055 3556474    Zijp 9  5428GZ Venhorst 
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